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We are issuing a refund to you for  
some premium surcharge payments 

 
Dear Subscriber: 

Our policies required SEBB subscribers to pay the spouse or state-registered domestic partner 
(SRDP) coverage premium surcharge when their covered spouse/SRDP is also eligible as a 
subscriber in the Public Employees Benefits Board (PEBB) Program and waived their 
enrollment in PEBB medical coverage. We are changing our policies and will no longer 
apply the premium surcharge in these cases effective January 1, 2025. 

Our records show that you have a spouse/SRDP enrolled in your SEBB medical coverage who 
waived their PEBB medical coverage. In addition, you either attested that you owed a premium 
surcharge for covering your spouse/SRDP on your SEBB medical coverage, or didn’t attest, and 
incurred the premium surcharge. We will adjust your attestation on your account and 
refund any spouse/SRDP coverage premium surcharge you paid since January 1, 2025. 

Next steps 
HCA will refund the premium surcharge you paid back to your employer and your employer will 
refund these payments to you. You do not need to take any action to receive this refund. 

 
Sincerely, 

SEBB Program  

*2
0-

0x
xx

* 
*1

23
45
67
89

* 



  



 


	Next steps

